## Kenley Weekly News 25 June 2021



We will be holding our Key Stage 1 Sports Day on Monday 5<sup>th</sup> July and Key Stage 2 Sports Day on Wednesday 7<sup>th</sup> July – weather permitting. In order to ensure that the event is Covid secure the children will complete a round robin of events in their class bubbles with their class teachers. The equipment will then be sanitised between each group. Due to current DFE guidance we are unable to invite parents to these events, however we will ensure that we publish photographs on class Dojos.



## Medication

Please do not send children into school with medication. This could pose a serious safety risk to other pupils. The school will administer clearly labelled **prescription** medication that is required **four** times a day and staff will only administer the lunchtime dose. A signed medical form must be completed from the school office. Over the counter medication can be administered in **exceptional** circumstances but this must be discussed with the office first and a form completed.

Please click here for the form <a href="https://kenley-primary-school.secure-primarysite.net/">https://kenley-primary-school.secure-primarysite.net/</a>

## **Reading books**

We have worked hard over the last few years to ensure the stock of books in our class libraries offer a range of high quality reading material for our pupils. However, during the last 18 months we have found that the number of books has depleted significantly. This may be due to pupils having taken books home to read before the lockdowns and then not realising that they have the book at home.

Please could you support your child in searching their bedrooms or other areas of the home and return any school books that you may find.

## **Attendance**

If your child is absent from school for any reason or is going to be late, please could you inform the office via the office email address <a href="mailto:office@kenley.croydon.sch.uk">office@kenley.croydon.sch.uk</a> and <a href="mailto:not">not</a> report it directly to staff on class Dojo. You can also leave a voicemail message on the school answerphone.